

Arrangement of Special Vacation commencing on 14 March 2022

Dear Parents,

In light of the severe epidemic outbreak in Hong Kong, the Education Bureau announced on 28 Feb 2022 that the original summer vacation of schools will be brought forward from July / August to March / April (hereafter referred to as the special vacation) so that resources from all sectors can be concentrated to achieve the target of dynamic zero infection. After the epidemic has subsided, students can return to a healthy campus with peace of mind and resume face-to-face classes. Please see the relevant arrangement of our school as follows:

1. Special Holiday

- Our school special holiday will start from 14 March 2022 to 20 April 2022.
- Classes will resume on 21 April 2022 after the Easter Holiday.
- Mode of delivery (face-to-face or online) will be confirmed in due course subject to the EDB's announcement.

2. S.1-S.5 Final Examination

S.1-S.5 Final Examination will be rescheduled to the following period:
(4 July 2022 – 15 July 2022)

3. Revision of School Calendar

• The school calendar has been revised due to the arrangement of the special holiday. Please visit the school website for further details.

Students should stay at home as far as possible during the special vacation and the period of face-to-face class suspension to reduce the risk of infection. Once again, our school would like to urge parents to put in place appropriate preventive measures to guard against the spread of COVID-19, based on the health advice from CHP. For details, please refer to (https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/health-advice.html). If parents want to obtain more information of **COVID** 19, please refer to the (https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html) or call the CHP hotline at 2125 1111 / 2125 1112. We will keep you informed concerning the latest arrangement via eclass email and school website once we have further updates.

Please contact the school if your child encounters any learning difficulties in online classes or needs emotional support during the suspension of face-to-face classes. Should you have any enquiries, please contact Mr. Tsoi Chung Kwong at 2471 2622 during office hours. Please kindly sign the electronic circular by 9 Mar 2022. Let us pray for all students, parents, teachers, staff and Hong Kong citizens. May God bless everyone with good health and the epidemic can soon be eradicated.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Chan Ka Principal